Emmer Green Pre-School – Policies & Procedures

MOBILE TELEPHONE AND DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPHY POLICY
Children have their photographs taken to provide evidence of their achievements for developmental records (EYFS).

Staff, visitors, volunteers, students are not permitted to use their own mobile phones during session times and these will be locked in their lockers at all times.

Under the Data Protection Act 1998, Emmer Green Pre-School must seek parental consent to take photographs and use video recorders. The pre-school’s digital cameras or memory cards must not leave the pre-school. Setting photos are printed in the setting by staff and images are then removed from the cameras memory. Photographs may be taken during indoor and outdoor play and displayed in albums or a child’s development records for children and parent/carers to look through. Often photographs may contain other children in the background.
Events such as sports day, outings, Christmas and fundraising events may be videoed and photographed by staff and parents/carers but always in full view of all attending.
On occasion, we might use photographs of the children taking part in an activity to advertise/promote our pre-school via our website etc.; however, in this instance specific parental permission for these events would be required.

Cameras and mobile telephones are prohibited in the toilet or nappy changing areas.

In cases of personal emergency, all personal calls should be directed in the pre-school office; only staff are asked not to make personal calls during working hours. However, in urgent cases a call may be made or accepted if deemed necessary and by arrangement with the Supervisor. The pre-school mobile telephone is kept in the office, locked in a filing cabinet for emergencies only and has no camera facility.
Social networking

Staff must not post anything on social networking sites (e.g. Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, LinkedIn etc.) that could offend any other member of staff/parents/carers using the pre-school.
If staff allow parents/carers to view their page on a social networking site then the relationship must remain professional at all times. Staff must not post anything on sites that could be construed to have an impact on the pre-schools reputation.
Staff, through close working relationships with parents, learn a considerable amount of information about families; this is not to be discussed on networking sites.

If any of the above points are not followed then the member of staff involved will face disciplinary action which could result in dismissal.

This policy was adopted by Pre School on …..……………………………………….

Signed on behalf of the committee …………………………………………………..

Name of signatory ……………………………………………………………………..
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